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April 15, 2021 
 
Ms. Brighid Huber 
Brighid.Huber@atriumhealth.org 
 
Exempt from Review – Replacement Equipment 
Record #: 3530 
Date of Request: April 12, 2021 
Facility Name: Atrium Health Union West 
FID #: 180514 
Business Name: The Charlotte-Mecklenburg Hospital Authority 
Business #: 1770 
Project Description: Replace existing CT scanner 
County: Union 
 
Dear Ms. Huber: 
 
The Healthcare Planning and Certificate of Need Section, Division of Health Service Regulation 
(Agency), determined that the above referenced project is exempt from certificate of need review in 
accordance with G.S. 131E-184(a)(7).  Therefore, you may proceed to acquire without a certificate of 
need the GE Revolution Apex EL CT scanner to replace the GE Lightspeed VCT CT scanner (“existing 
unit”).  This determination is based on CON Project ID #F-11618-18 which previously approved the 
relocation of one (1) CT scanner from Atrium Health Union to Atrium Health Union West and your 
representation that the existing unit has a fair market value of $14,215.00  As such, the fair market value 
is below the $750,000 threshold for “major medical equipment” as defined in N.C.G.S. 131E-176(14o) 
and thus, does not require a Certificate of Need application.  
 
It should be noted that the Agency's position is based solely on the facts represented by you and that any 
change in facts as represented would require further consideration by this office and a separate 
determination.  If you have any questions concerning this matter, please feel free to contact this office.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Misty L. Piekaar-McWilliams 
Project Analyst 
 

 for 
Lisa Pittman 
Acting Chief, Certificate of Need 
 
cc: Radiation Protection Section, DHSR 

Construction Section, DHSR 
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